

## 2 November 2018

Dear Parents/Caregivers,

On Thursday 6<sup>th</sup> December 2018 (Week 8) as an end of year celebration, the Reception students are going on an excursion to Port Willunga beach and the Port Noarlunga Wooden Adventure Playground. We will be leaving school at 9.15am sharp on a bus and returning to school by 3.00pm. Whilst at the beach students will be able to play on the sand but will not be going into the water.

## What to bring on the day:

- Small backpack
- Packaged fruit, big lunch, little lunch and a water bottle
- School uniform and school hat
- Wear shoes that can easily be removed and put back on at the beach
- Sunscreen
- Digging tools (bucket, spades, or containers eg. ice-cream container) to build sandcastles. Please name and place in a plastic bag.

Please ensure that your child is at school by 8.45am so we can leave at 9.15am. Each Reception class will require 4 volunteers (with Police Clearances) to come for support. If you are able to assist, please see your classroom teacher.

The cost of the excursion will be \$9.00 per student to cover the cost of the bus. Please pay by Monday 26<sup>th</sup> November.

Regards,

Alex Gabb, Elle Lysikatos and Kym Kleinig

